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Highlights of this week 

 Year 6 children who were unable to complete their Bikeability programme last year completed the         
programme. We had some wonderful feedback from the instructors and members of the public about their 
behaviour. Well done we are so proud of you all. 

 Lower Key Stage 2 children began extra curricular clubs this week with Mr Rutter taking Multi Sports for Y4 
and 4/3 and Michael Corless starting Y3 football. It was great to see children enjoying extra curricular clubs 
once again and hopefully we will add more soon. 

 

 On Thursday Upper Key Stage Two joined with Knowsley Libraries to watch The Rubbish Shakespeare 
Company perform Antony and Cleopatra.  

 
Collective Worship focus next week is: Friendship 

Our RE Focus: Family 

St Anne pray for us and our school. St Agnes pray for us and 

pray for our Parish. 

Our St Anne’s Catholic Primary School child focus this week is: Resilience 

Next week at a glance 
 

 British Nutrition Week -We are looking forward to finding out about healthy eating and getting active    
together #sacpskpe #sacpskpshe  

 Information from our teachers will be shared with parents/carers about their Key Stage via ‘Seesaw’ 

This week’s Class Attendance 

 

Lions - Mrs Henesy 91.9% 

Tigers – Miss Hodgson 100% 

Bumblebees – Mrs Harry 97% 

Dragonflies – Miss Williams 100% 

Ladybirds – Miss Frodsham 100% 

Year 3 – Miss Harrison 100% 

Year 4/3 – Miss Howarth 99.3% 

Year 4 – Miss Jarvis 99.3% 

Year 5 – Mr Waine 97.4% 

Year 6/5 – Mrs Reale-Smith 98.5% 

Year 6 – Miss Hodgkiss 99.2% 

Remember attending school is so important, as is 

being on time. We are aiming to be the best-

attended school in Knowsley, so let’s work together 

to do this and achieve 97%.  

Our school target is 97%  

Green met the target or  exceeded, Yellow just 

below, Red below. 

Our overall school percentage this week is:  

98.4% 

WELL DONE EVERYONE 

https://twitter.com/hashtag/sacpskpe?src=hashtag_click
https://twitter.com/hashtag/sacpskpshe?src=hashtag_click


Please see below a reminder of the ‘Temporary’ Timings for staggered drop off and collections  

Drop Off Classes Finish 

8:30am Y6, Y6/5, Y5 2:40pm 

8:40am Y4, Y4/3, Y3 2:50pm 

8:50am Y2, Y2/1, Y1 3.00pm 

8:55am Reception/

Nursery 

3:05pm 

A slight change to EYFS  drop off and pick ups: 

8:55am and 3:05pm 

A reminder that if you have children in different 

year groups your children should be dropped off at 

the earlier time and collected at the earlier time. 

Some key learning in certain year groups will be 

missed if your child arrives at the later time (e.g if 

you have a child in Y6 and Y3 please drop your   

children off at 8:30 and not 8:40am).    

Meet the teacher 

This week we have asked our teachers to record information that they would like to share with you all via 

‘Seesaw’ about their Key Stage. This will be from their school areas: EYFS (Nursery and Reception), Key 

Stage 1 (Bumblebees, Dragonflies, Ladybirds), LKS2 (Y3, Y4/3, Y4) and UKS2 (Y5, Y6/5 and Y6). We will aim 

to share this with you on Thursday 1st October on ‘Seesaw’. This will be an outline of the year ahead and 

what will be taught. We also want to share with you some basic information about the year ahead.  

We can only apologise for not being able to invite our parents/carers into school at this time, but we are 

sure you will all know that this is not an option at the moment. Hopefully there will be a chance later in 

the term to catch up with teachers and to speak directly to them. 

School Meals 

A hot menu for Nursery and Reception along with the rest of 

our school will be available from Monday 28th September, 

you can view the menu on our school app and this will also 

be uploaded to our school website shortly. The cost of meals 

for our 30 hour nursery children will be £1.60 per day.  

If your child remains packed lunch please ensure that your 

child is able to open pouches/packets/insert straws.  

Parents, please click the following 

link for healthy ideas for your 

child’s lunchbox: 

https://www.nhs.uk/

change4life/recipes/

healthier-

HEALTHY LUNCHBOXES 

Online Resources 

We have invested in a variety of online apps for children to make use of whilst at home to help with 
homework. Mathletics, Times Tables Rock Stars, Reading Plus, The First News and Spelling Shed. Log in  
details should have been given out to the children.  

Remote Learning           
 
While we finalise our remote learning offer in the event of some of our children having to self-isolate the 
council have suggested any child working from home can access this website:  www.knowsley.gov.uk/
education-resources  

https://www.nhs.uk/change4life/recipes/healthier-lunchboxes
https://www.nhs.uk/change4life/recipes/healthier-lunchboxes
https://www.nhs.uk/change4life/recipes/healthier-lunchboxes
http://www.knowsley.gov.uk/education-resources
http://www.knowsley.gov.uk/education-resources


We are live on twitter which is a fantastic way of communicating with our school community. Please  
follow us for the latest news about the wonderful things our children do at school! @StAnnesKnowsley 

Date Event 

Monday 28th – Friday 2nd October 2020 British Nutrition Week 

Monday 28th – Friday 2nd October 2020 Assessment Week 

Thursday 1st October  2020  Meet the Teacher Information Shared 

Monday 5th October 2020 Fluenz Nasal Spray Immunisation   Reception 
– Year 6 

Monday 5th October – Friday 13th October 2020 Year 5 Bikeability 

Wednesday 7th October 2020 Merseyside Daily Mile 

Friday 23rd October 2020 School Closes for October Half Term (normal 
finishing times) 

Dates for your Diary  

 

Extra-Curricular Activities  

Day Activity 

Wednesday Year 4/3 Multi Sports with Mr Rutter 

Thursday Year 4 Multi Sports with Mr Rutter 

Friday Year 3 Football with Mr Corless 

    Breakfast Club and Wrap Around Club 

Please remember to book in for Breakfast and Wrap Around Club through the email address 
breakfastafterschoolclubs@stannesprimaryknowsley.co.uk. Breakfast Club takes place in the hall but we 
are now based in our new nursery unit for our Wraparound club - there is now a direct link to phone the 
after school club from 3:15pm on 01514778260 and then option 5 or 07388732605 if there is no answer. 
We hope to have a new and improved booking system through our app once again very soon. 
 

Football with Mr Waine  
       

Mr Waine is aiming to start up his football sessions in the next number of weeks—again we will target a 
specific Key Stage: Upper Key Stage 2. We will start on Monday 5th October with Y5 from 2:40 until 
3:45pm. This will continue for a number of weeks before Y6/5 have their training sessions followed by 
Y6. 
Monday 5th October—Y5 
Monday 12th October—Y5 
Monday 19th October—Y5 
Monday 2nd November—Y6/5 
Monday 9th November—Y6/5 
Monday 16th November—Y6/5 
Monday 23rd November -Y6 
Monday 30th November -Y6 
Monday 7th December—Y6 
Children can wear their PE kit to school on the day and bring football boots or trainers to school. 

Applications to reception classes and transfer to secondary school in September 2021  

A reminder that the application period for 2021 entry to reception class of primary school and year 7 of secondary 

education opened for Knowsley residents on Friday 11 September. This year applications must be made online, 

schools will not be receiving a paper copy of the admission booklets as in previous years. You can apply 

online at https://www.knowsley.gov.uk/residents/education-and-schools/apply-for-a-school-place/annual-

school-admission-procedures. 


